MINUTES

PLUMBING AND PIPING WORK EXAMINING BOARD

OCTOBER 21, 2004
The meeting was called to order by George C. Sima, Chairman, at 9:45 A.M. in Room 117 of the 

State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut.
Members Present:

George C. Sima, Contractor, Chairman
James Piccoli, Contractor
Charles E. Appleby, Sr., Contractor

Roger Stolting, Contractor




Joseph Carr, Journeyperson
Richard J. Messina, Sr., Journeyperson

John R. Sullivan, Public Member
Members Absent:

Brian T. Kronenberger, Public Member

Board Vacancies:

Two Unlimited Journeypersons





Two Public Members

Board Counsel Present:
None

DCP Staff Present:

Richard M. Hurlburt, Director





Anthony Santoro, Administrative Hearings Attorney




France Lee, Paralegal Specialist II




Nelson Leon, Board Secretary




Jack Korduner, Inspector

Public Present:

Gordon Harvey





Robert Huppelsborg, Code Inc.




Joyce Oudheusden




Frank J. DaCato, Local 777




John Oudheusden




Michael Knight
Note:
The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division.  
For information contact Richard M. Hurlburt, Director at (860) 713-6135.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS
The Board voted unanimously to approve minutes of the August 19, 2004 meeting.

APPLICATIONS
James J. Tynan, Torrington, CT – P-2 Application.

Mr. Tynan’s application was referred back to DCP staff for review.
FORMAL ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS
In the Matter of Brian Himpel
Docket No. 04-881
A Formal Administrative Hearing was held on this matter and the hearing was concluded.

The Board voted unanimously to continue this matter and table their final decision pending 
further investigation and re-inspection of the work performed at the Oudheusden home in 
order for the Board to determine appropriate restitution.       
ASSURANCE OF VOLUNTARY COMPLAINCE

In The Matter of Enterprise Electrical & Mechanical Co.
Docket No. 04-1003

The Board voted unanimously to accept a Stipulated Agreement on this matter, consisting 
of a Civil Penalty in the amount of $56,500.00.
CORRESPONDENCE

City of Shelton – Letter from Joseph L. Ballaro dated 10/8/04, requesting if Building Inspectors will be exempt from the continuing education requirements considering they already complete 90 hours of continuing education to keep their certification.  
The Board voted unanimously to require receipt of the 90 hour curriculum for their review in order to ascertain that the curriculum contains, at minimum, the Board’s continuing education curriculum standard adopted at their August 19, 2004 meeting, consisting of applicable plumbing trade related principles and practices, business law and regulations, 

State of Connecticut building codes and standards, and OSHA regulations.  
APPLICATION FOR CONTINUING EDUCATION

Center for Occupational Development & Education, Inc. – Approved
The Board voted unanimously to approve this institution as a plumbing continuing education provider.

LEGISLATIVE PROPOSAL FOR PLUMBERS
The Board discussed proposing legislation to be submitted, mandating plumbing contractors
that are in business and offering their services to the public carry workers’ compensation coverage for their employees and some type of general liability insurance, as well as DCP issuing a photo identification card to all plumbing licensees. The legislation will also include language that would downgrade plumbing contractor license to a journeyperson license for those contractors who do not meet the mandate.
OLD BUSINESS

The Board expressed their concern with the shortage of inspectors at DCP and the need to hire  additional inspectors to address the ongoing plumbing trade violators impacting the public.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:40 A.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Nelson Leon
Board Secretary

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 16, 2004, at 9:30 A.M. in Room 117.
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